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2021 Charity  Ball - Raising funds for Timor-Leste
Last Friday 28 May, Tenison Woods College held the annual Charity Ball, marking 10 years since the first Timor-Leste Immersion. The Charity Ball was introduced as one 
of the main fundraising initiatives back in 2016, and has since become a highlight on the student’s social calendar. 

Year 11 and 12 students enjoyed a great night of music, food and drinks provided by the talented Academy of Hospitality students and staff, as well as an auction of 
‘money-can’t-buy’ experiences to raise funds for Timor-Leste.

Even though the immersion cannot be held this year and students are not able to visit the communities, Tenison Woods College continues its commitment of support 
with much needed monetary donations.

Many thanks to all staff who contributed to make this year’s Charity Ball such a success; the Public Relations and Events team, Jenny McCourt, Jen Vanikiotis and the 
Academy of Hospitality students, the amazing College staff who made items, delivered items, donated goods and supervised on the night; the night wouldn’t have 
happened without their support. Special thanks to the Mount Gambier City Council for providing the venue free of charge and Donut King for supplying delicious donuts.

A big thank you must go to the students who attended! You danced the night away, supported the auction and made the ordinary extraordinary. 
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From the Principal
Timor-Leste Charity Ball – Be More, Not Want More
What a wonderful Friday evening! It was a Charity Ball to 
remember. 

Thank you to all the students who attended  and made it such 
a wonderful night of fun and collaborative endeavour, raising funds for our 
Timor-Leste sisters and brothers.

The wonderful auction organised by the College Captains, Sarah McKinnon 
and Austin Rossi, with the deft auctioneering skills of Ciaran Buckley raised  
approximately $900.

Father Dean’s performance of '10,000 Reasons' and 'I’m a Believer' was a  
highlight of the evening, while the student awards prepared by the College 
Captains were a further opportunity for the Year 11 and 12 students to share 
a laugh together and build significant bonds as our College’s student leaders.
When students weren’t enjoying the wonderful catering and (non-alcoholic) 
bar service of the Hospitality Students and Staff, it seemed like they had great 
fun on the dance floor, which was invariably full and alive with, shall we say, 
contemporary moves. 

Congratulations to all involved in making such a memorable evening, with 
special thanks to Bernadette Fisher, the Public Relations and Events Team, our 
Student Leaders and our very supportive College Staff who assisted in a variety 
of ways to ensure a great night for a great cause.

Victorian lockdown
The interesting times continue, and in response to the recent COVID-19  
outbreaks in Victoria, we are deliberately and carefully continuing with our 
HHDL Strategy. Asserting good Health, good Hygiene and hand washing, 
good Distancing and care for others, and good Learning regardless of student  
location.  

It appears that border corridor families are able to enter South Australia, as 
indicated by this SAPOL advice:
SAPOL - Advice for Cross Border Community Members (police.sa.gov.au)

Under the current Cross Border Travel – Associated Direction No 14, Victorian  
Cross Border Community Members are not restricted in their movements  
within South Australia, unless they have been in the Greater Melbourne or City 
of Bendigo Regions in the past 14 days. You are however required to have a 
current Cross Border Travel Registration form which can be obtained at https://
www.police.sa.gov.au/online-services/cross-border-travel-application.

If your family has visited the greater Melbourne area in the past 14 days you are 
asked to self-isolate and participate in the COVID-19 testing regime as requested  
by the authorities.  If your family is needing to self-isolate, please contact your 
child’s teacher and they will ensure that your child’s learning will progress 
through our Connect@Tenison strategy.  

It is clear to me that complacency is our enemy at this time, so I ask that you 
maintain the high HHDL standards which we commenced in 2020. Thank you 
for your understanding and cooperation.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at mezid@tenison.catholic.edu.au or 
8725 5455 if you would like to discuss this further.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving 
may claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a  
maximum claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the  
Finance Department after 30 June 2021 for a deduction to be made.

34th Annual Cardijn Exchange
A Delegation of 56 students and 7 staff left Sunday and returned late Tuesday 
evening for the 34th annual Cardijn College Exchange for the sporting and  
debating competitions conducted this year at Cardijn College.

Despite a younger team than was fielded by Cardijn College, our students 
proved to be competitive and distinguished themselves by their approach to 
the exchange both on and off the field. The wonderful tradition of impressive 
skill level, team spirit and fair play continued this year.  

Sincere thanks to all parents, staff and students who were involved in  
preparing for the exchange, with special thanks to Mr Ian Ross, Sports  
Coordinator, Adam Taylor, Debating Coach, and the Health and Physical  

Education Team: Sharon Adams, Heidi Clark, Emily Dawe, Nathan Fleetwood, 
Tom Daly, Ciaran Buckley and Brad Maney for their preparation and support of 
such a significant event on our College calendar.

Punctuality – an important life learning
Thank you to families who are continuing to accentuate the importance of 
punctuality to school and to lessons. Punctuality is one of the most important 
life lessons and lays the foundation for success in what students may wish to 
achieve. I remind students and parents that in the mornings classes commence 
at 8:40am. Teaching Staff have been asked to carefully register and follow-up 
lateness issues and non-attendance as per our school guidelines. Punctuality  
is a way of showing respect for others in the school team, who are relying on 
you to be there so that home class and learning can commence. Therefore,  
punctuality is as much about respect for others as it is about personal  
organisation. Consequently, I ask parents to assist our young in developing 
strong punctuality habits. 

Staff Professional Development Days – 10 and 11 June
Staff are looking forward to the staff professional development days on  
Thursday 10 June and Friday 11 June, when they will devote time to literacy and  
numeracy experiences in the Junior School, Integrated curriculum in the  
Middle School, Student Agency in the Senior School, as well as evolving  
further our wellbeing approach at the school. Education Support Officers will 
also have the opportunity to complete the Youth Mental Health First Aid Course.

I trust students and parents will experience the benefits of the days through our 
service to students and families throughout the College. I remind families that 
these days are student-free days.  

The Feast of Saint Marcellin Champagnat
This Sunday we join with other Catholic school communities internationally  
who share our Marist tradition, by celebrating the Feast of Marcellin  
Champagnat, Sunday 6 June.

Marcellin grew up in France. He was born in 1789, the year the French  
Revolution commenced, a year of turmoil. He grew up in a large family and  
consequently learnt to share life with his brothers and sisters.

Once Marcellin was ordained, the local Bishop appointed him as curate to 
a small village named La Valla. It was during this time that Marcellin finally  
believed God was calling him to found a community of Brothers who would 
help educate young people. In France, after the Revolution, there was a great 
need for competent teachers and the Church was keenly aware of the equally 
important need to educate these young people in the Catholic faith.

Marcellin was a man of deep faith, who never ceased to seek the will of God 
through prayer and dialogue with the religious authorities and with his  
brothers. His deep humility, and his acute awareness of the presence of God, 
helped him to live through many severe trials with great inner peace.  His motto 
was, “All to Jesus through Mary, and all to Mary for Jesus”. 

Marcellin taught his Marist Brothers to love and respect children, and to give 
special attention to the poor, the most ungrateful and the most neglected.  
Today our College community stands on the shoulders of Marcellin, the many 
Marist Brothers and many committed staff who have offered their gifts to our 
young through their service to our and other Catholic schools in the Marist  
tradition.   

Let us pray.
God our Father, you lead by example,

showing mercy and compassion to all people.
May we be guided by your Spirit,

recognising the dignity and humanness of those in our lives;
our colleagues, our students and our loved ones.

We pray that the spirit of mercy be ever present in our minds,
our hearts, our words and our actions.

Mary our Good Mother …
Pray for us

St Marcellin Champagnat …
Pray for us

St Mary of the Cross...
Pray for us

And let us always remember to ...
Pray for one another.

Amen

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

http://police.sa.gov.au
https://www.police.sa.gov.au/online-services/cross-border-travel-application
https://www.police.sa.gov.au/online-services/cross-border-travel-application
mailto:mezid%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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CIM Team News
Term 2 Masses at the College Chapel
A Mass is held each Thursday of the term and is led by a  
different class or year level each week. Mass is held at 

9:15am in the College Chapel. Until further notice, due to 
current restrictions, only staff members and students of the 

College are permitted to attend. 

The roster for Term 2 Masses:
Week 6 Thursday 3 June – Year 12
Week 7 No Mass – Student Free Day
Week 8 Thursday 17 June – No Mass
 Friday 18 June – Whole School Mass
Week 9 Thursday 24 June – Year 4/5
Week 10 Thursday 1 July – Year 8

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

Leader's   
       Latest
Hello! Our names are Samuel Swiggs and Ava 
Prosperi-Porta and we are your 2021 Year 6 
Leaders. The Junior School students have 
been involved in many engaging activities this 
term including excursions, competitions and a 
student leadership conference day.

33 of our Year 3 to Year 6  students were involved 
in the Prime Minister’s online Spelling Bee 
against students from all around Australia. Each 
student participated in a series of rounds. Firstly, the school competition 
round and then the State and Territory final. Students had to answer 30 
randomly served spelling words within a 25 second time frame. We would 
like to congratulate all students for having a go at this competition; their 
enthusiasm and determination to try their best was outstanding!

The Years 3-6 students were very fortunate to host the Australian Olympic 
Cycling Team a few weeks ago at our assembly. The four Cyclists were in 
Mount Gambier to compete in the 84th running of the 100 Mile Classic. The 
athletes spoke about their preparations for Tokyo and what is takes to be 
an elite athlete. We were so lucky to have them stop here to share their 
stories with us. 

Many Junior School students participate in the annual South-East  
Cross-Country Event in Naracoorte. Students enjoyed participating 
alongside many students from other schools in the glorious weather 
conditions.  We had some wonderful results from the day. Well done to all 
students who participated.

On Wednesday 19 May, Year 6 Student Leaders, Founder Leaders and Year 
3-6 STAR Representatives attended the Sir Robert Helpmann Theatre for the 
Annual GRIP Leadership Conference. While attending the GRIP Conference, 
the students were learning how to enact actions and build on student ideas 
to make Tenison Woods College an even better place to learn and be a part 
of. Students were stretched and encouraged to be 10% braver by getting 
on stage and performing tasks in front of 400 students from around the 
Limestone Coast. 

All students enjoyed the day and learnt many wonderful ways to improve 
and enhance their Leadership skills.

Ava Prosperi-Porta and Samuel Swiggs | Year 6 Leaders

National Reconciliation Week
Wednesday 26 May was National Sorry Day, a day to come to together and share 
the steps towards making a greater Australia.
The College has been acknowledging National Reconciliation Week from 27 May 
to 3 June, reflecting on the history of the Stolen Generations and recognising the 
resilience of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

Holy Father, God of Love,
You are the Creator of this land and all good things.
We acknowledge the pain and shame of our history 

and the sufferings of Our peoples, 
and we ask your forgiveness. 

We thank you for the survival of Indigenous cultures.
Our hope is in you because you gave your Son Jesus 

to reconcile the world to you. 
We pray for your strength and grace to forgive, 

accept and love one another, as you love us 
and forgive and accept us in the sacrifice of your Son.

Give us the courage to accept the realities of our history 
so that we may build a better future for our Nation. 

Teach us to respect all cultures. 
Teach us to care for our land and waters.

Help us to share justly the resources of this land. 
Help us to bring about spiritual and social change 

to improve the quality of life for all groups 
in our communities, especially the disadvantaged. 

Help young people to find true dignity and self-esteem by your Spirit.
May your power and love be the foundations 

on which we build our families, 
our communities and our Nation, 

through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
Amen.

Wontulp-Bi-Buya Indigenous Theology Working Group, 13 March 1997, Brisbane

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator
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Friends of Music Pie Drive
The 'Friends of Music’ committee is a vibrant group of local community members 
and parents of Tenison Woods College students. They are conducting a Pie Drive 
fundraiser which raises money for the music faculty. These funds support the 
hire of buses, purchase of new music equipment and anything that can assist or 
encourage music students in the school.
Please check your child’s school bag for a pie drive order form. If you would like 
to place an order, the form needs to be returned back to school with money by 
Tuesday 15 June.
If you have not received a form and would like to order some pies, please access 
a form here.

Penny Mansell | Head of Performing Arts

ICAS Assessments 2021
Tenison Woods College will again be participating in the ICAS Assessments in 
2021. ICAS is designed to target students’ higher-order thinking and problem-
solving skills in English, Mathematics, Science, Writing, Spelling Bees and Digital 
Technologies.

Every student receives a printed certificate and an online results report. Top 
performers will be eligible for medals and are invited to attend special award 
ceremonies to have their academic excellence publicly recognised. 

We encourage you to consider entering your child into ICAS this year. The 
assessments are suitable for Year 2 to Year 10 students wishing to extend 
themselves academically and take up the personal challenge of competing in 
an international assessment. ICAS Assessments are online as this allows greater 
accessibility for students and faster delivery of results. 

Student registration is done through the ICAS Assessments Parent Payment 
System (PPS). Through this system parents can pay for ICAS directly online, but 
tests will still be held at our site. Please use the details in the attached letter to 
register your child no later than 10 July, 2021. The dates for each assessment are 
also in this letter, along with the prices.

Additionally, the accompanying permission slip must be completed and 
returned to me no later than 1 August 2021. If you require any assistance, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at lloyc@tenison.catholic.edu.au 

Chris Lloyd | Online Assessment Coordinator

Lower South East SAPSASA District
The Lower South East SAPSASA District would like to invite Year 6 and 7 students 
who are interested in playing against other district teams at the School Sport SA 
SAPSASA State Carnival to nominate to attend trials with the possibility of being 
selected in the district teams.

Soccer Trial - Boys
Date: Tuesday 15 June
Venue: Tenison Woods College
Time: To be advised
This year a team of 12  Year 7 players and 12 Year 6 players will be selected.

Soccer Trial - Girls
Date: Tuesday 15 June
Venue: Tenison Woods College
Time: To be advised
This year a team of 12 players will be selected.

Hockey Trial - Boys
Date: Wednesday 16 June
Venue: Blue Lake Sports Park
Time: 9.30am - 11.30am
This year a team of 12 players will be selected.

Hockey Trial - Girls
Date: Wednesday 16 June
Venue: Blue Lake Sports Park
Time: 12.30pm - 2.30pm
This year a team of 12 players will be selected. 

Information including a link for registration has been sent to all Year 
6 and 7 students. For any further information, please email me at  
oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Tina Opperman | R-6 Sports Coordinator

Uniform Shop 

Opening Hours
Needing new uniform items?  
Visit the Uniform Shop during the  
trading hours below:
Tuesday 8:00am - 12:00pm
Thursday 1:00am - 5:00pm

The uniform shop will be closed for 
the Student Free Day on Thursday 
10 June, reopening as usual on 
Tuesday 15 June.

To view the Uniform Policy click here  https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
To place an order for uniform items, visit the link here  https://bit.ly/3lBouxF

Please note: 
Due to COVID, there may be stock level issues for some items. Thank you for 
your patience. 

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312930/Friends_of_Music_Pie_Drive_Form_2021.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312962/ICAS-Parent-Letter-and-permission-form.pdf
mailto:lloyc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:oppet%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
https://bit.ly/3lBouxF
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Creative Arts Spotlight
Lauren Miller

This semester Stage 1 Creative Arts students focused on their own skill 
development and were required to create pieces that reflected what they 
learnt in 8 weeks.  Lauren focused on refining her skills in digital painting and 
Photoshop. Lauren was inspired by the comic style of Josiah Alan Brooks, an 
Australian YouTuber, artist, animator, and presenter known as Jazza . The style 
allowed Lauren to use the pen tool with the wacom board and how to freehand 
draw and erase with this new tool. She also focused on the use of layers and 
building them on top of each other to construct the piece as well as how to 
utilise the individual construction steps as different layers. She also transferred 
her skills in the development and production of a Looney Tunes inspired piece.

Yunita Manfrin | Year 7-12 Visual Arts and Design Teacher

Guest Panel in the Lecture Theatre
On Thursday 27 May, the Year 12 cohort was audience to a hosted panel 
discussion featuring Graeme Millhouse (Manager Compensation and Analytics 
for OneFortyOne Plantations), Dylan McQueen (Founder of Scroll Queen) and 
Biddie Shearing (Destination Development Manager for the Limestone Coast).

Not only did the Panel members share fascinating details of their own career 
journeys, they also discussed how COVID-19 had changed the way we work, live 
and play locally.  Biddie discussed how previous barriers to encouraging tourism 
to our area were now seen as great advantages, resulting in a boom to the local 
tourism industry. Dylan shared what it was like to launch – and successfully 
maintain – a new business just as COVID-19 hit, and Graeme discussed what 
changes had been made in his business around the way people worked. Panel 
members talked about the essential attributes they thought students needed to 
be successful and provided final career advice.

Tenison Woods College is extremely grateful to Graeme, Dylan, and Biddie for 
taking time to spend with Year 12 students.  It was a truly inspiring session.

Jody Elliott | Careers Co-ordinator

Open Boys Futsal with  
Ex-Adelaide United Player

As part of the Open Boys Futsal trip to Adelaide for the State Futsal Championships 
they sat in on a coaching master-class with ex-Adelaide United player Michael 
Matricciani.

They were privileged to be part of a video analysis and coaching session at 
Adelaide University. The session provided a rare behind the scenes insight into 
how professional clubs plan, prepare and conduct training sessions and match 
day analysis.

With more initiatives planned for later in the year, we look forward to learning 
and working together with Michael to forge more pathways for our students.

Nathan Fleetwood | HPE Teacher, High Performance Sports Program Coach

Open Boys Futsal in Adelaide
The Open Boys Futsal team travelled to Adelaide for the State Futsal 
Championships. The boys landed themselves with the reigning state champions 
in their first game. The competition was intense from the beginning with Tenison 
Woods College proving more than capable of mixing with some of the best Futsal 
Schools in South Australia. 

The boys were lead by senior students Austin Rossi, Gay Lay Htoo, and Caleb 
Gentile who performed fantastically alongside Mathew Godrick, Noah Gazzard, 
Zac Snedden, Ruben Van Eyk, Zac Michielan and Jensen Childs. The team placed 
5th overall and the highlight of the day was a resounding 2-0 win over one of the 
strongest teams in the competition. The College is very proud of how the boys 
represented Tenison Woods College.

George Adamopoulos | Enterprise and Technology Teacher
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Year 9 Squashbrook Session
Year 9 students in Core PE have been enjoying visits to Squashbrook Fitness 
and Leisure Centre, participating in a range of classes including attack, combat, 
spin and step classes. The three-week program is aimed to provide insight to 
community fitness centres along with the many benefits that come with personal 
fitness and health. The visits complement the conditioning program that Year 9 
students are participating in at school.

Following the visits, students will work in groups to design their own fitness 
circuits using the skills, knowledge and confidence gained from Squashbrook.

Emily Dawe | Sports Administration Trainee

Academy of Hospitality Excursion 
to Royal Copenhagen

Year 9 Academy of Hospitality students have recently enjoyed an excursion to 
Royal Copenhagen Ice Creamery in order to experience an industry immersion 
session.

Nearly 50 students enjoyed brunch over three sessions at the venue which 
allowed them to assess industry practice and trends whilst using social media 
and technology to investigate food descriptions. The week prior to the excursion 
students conducted in-class chocolate tastings and learned how to describe 
the qualities of sweet fondue and chocolate varieties. Many students used 
this information to complete excursion reflections which contribute towards 
unit work for ‘SITFAB016 – Provide Advice on Food’, which is part of their VET 
Certificate 2 Hospitality skillset. Students also learned about industry ambience 
and vibe, service styles and food presentation techniques whilst critiquing their 
experience for assessment.

Thank you to the team at Royal Copenhagen for accommodating the Tenison 
Woods College students.

Jen Mc Court | VET Academy of Hospitality Teacher

Di Gould Umpiring Session
Di Gould from the Western Border Netball Association recently visited the school 
to run an Umpiring Workshop with the HPSP Netball girls. 

As an experienced umpire and Secretary of the Western Border Netball league, 
Di ran the girls through the basic principles of umpiring through a practical 
experience. 

Many of the girls are beginning to umpire at a club level and found the session 
very valuable. 

Donna Denton | HPSP Netball Coach

Project Recology Workspace on Show
To conclude Laudato Si' Week, the Tenison Woods College Project Recology 
Workspace was showcased to the College Community on Saturday 22 May.

It was a wonderful morning which saw a steady flow of parents, students, staff and 
the general public pop by to chat about all things recyclable, see the outstanding 
work by students from waste material and see the workshop in action.

Visitors played a great role in sharing their ideas of what they thought the space 
could be and ways to connect beyond the school and contribute towards a more 
circular society; good ideas always flow freely while sorting a few hundred plastic 
lids!

Thank you to everyone who visited, keep an eye out for the next open day for 
Project Recology.

PAGE 6
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Poplars Students Celebrate 
Pentecost

After attending a liturgy where students learnt about the scripture of Pentecost, 
Poplars students made birthday cupcakes to celebrate! Happy Birthday to the 
Church!

Nicola Harradine | Junior Poplars Teacher 

‘Energy in Food’
Year 8 students in Future Thinking recently conducted the 'Energy in Food' 
practical. This involved students burning various foods like jatz, ritz, nutri-grain, 
marshmallows, cheerios, crackers and croutons. They placed the burning food 
underneath the conical flasks and the heat energy was transferred to the water.
Using the change in temperature, students were able to calculate the energy 
released for each of the different foods and compare them to the actual energy 
content printed on the packets.

Junior Music Showcase
The Barrie Holmes Stadium came alive with music from the Junior School students performing in front of each other. With live performances far and few over the last 
year, this was the perfect opportunity for students to dust off their nerves and perform to their peers. To everyone that performed on the day; congratulations!  
Read on for what our amazing comperes had to say about the performance.

“Last Friday, the Junior School held a music showcase in the Barrie Holmes Stadium.
First, the Year 3 students performed “The Entertainer” under the guidance of Mrs Hudson. 
Next, the Ignite choir sang “Ain’t No Mountain”, directed by Mrs Hudson and Mrs Creedy. 
Then, Mrs Dickson presented the Junior Star Music Awards. After that, the Year 4 students played “Hot Cross Buns” and “Skateboarding” on the recorder, under the direction 
of Miss Nube.
With their leader Milla Rossouw, the Junior Saxophone Ensemble played “Buffalo Gala” with Mrs Mansell directing. 
Under the direction of Mrs Swiggs and accompanied by Mrs Creedy on piano, the Blaze choir performed “Cover Me In Sunshine”, with Sophie Walker as their soloist. 
Afterwards, the Year 5 students showed us what they learned in the Year 5 band program. 5A played “Cuckoo”, 5B played “El Camino Mariachi” and 5C played “Steppin”, all 
conducted by Mr Heaven. 
Finally, the Storm Drum Corps performed “Mowhawk” under the direction of Miss Nube.
Thank you to everyone who helped make this music showcase successful. Everyone who performed did a fantastic job.”

Isabelle Neumann and Sophie Walker | Blaze Choir Leaders
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Departing on Sunday 30 May and returning Tuesday 1 June, the 34th annual Cardijn College/Tenison Woods 
College Exchange once again saw great days of competition where student’s athleticism and sportsmanship 
was showcased in a range of both sporting and academic competitions. Despite many hard fought contests, 
Tenison Woods College came away from the exchange with 4 wins out of the 11 awarded; with Cardijn College 
coming away with the overall victory.

The Tenison Woods College community is proud of the outstanding efforts of the selected 56 students and 
sincerely thanks all staff and parents who were involved. Special mention must be given to Mr Ian Ross, Sports 
Coordinator, Adam Taylor, Debating Coach, and the Health and Physical Education Team: Sharon Adams, Heidi 
Clark, Emily Dawe, Nathan Fleetwood, Tom Daly, Ciaran Buckley and Brad Maney, for their preparation and 
support of such a significant event on the College calendar.

Tenison Woods College looks forward to continuing such a wonderful tradition of impressive skill level, team 
spirit and fair play again next year. 

Emily Dawe | Sports Administration Trainee

Debating

Boys Basketball

Mixed Touch Football

Girls Basketball

Results:

Debating    Win
Girls Futsal  6:0 Loss
Boys Futsal   8:3 Loss
Mixed Touch Football  6:3 Loss
Girls Volleyball   3:0 Loss
Boys Volleyball  3:0 Loss
Girls Basketball  48:17 Win
Boys Basketball  55:30 Win
Netball A    32:31 Win
Netball B   36:25 Loss
Football    80:27 Loss

Cardijn College - 7
Tenison Woods College – 4

Awards:

Rijken/Doyle medal (male): Noah Sims
Rijken/Doyle medal (female): Joey Jones 

Debating 
Most Valuable Speaker: Mariam Kassim
Sportsmanship Award: Flynn Davison

Girls Futsal
Most Valuable Player: Lana Shepherd
Sportsmanship Award: Tess Porter

Boys Futsal 
Most Valuable Player: Reuben Van Eyk
Sportsmanship Award: Noah Gazzard

Mixed Touch Football
Most Valuable Player: Tess Kennesley
Sportsmanship Award: Fergus Calderwood

Girls Volleyball
Most Valuable Player: Siobahn Adams
Sportsmanship Award: Amryn Bosko

Boys Volleyball
Most Valuable Player: Ethan Sims
Sportsmanship Award: Nick Joy

Girls Basketball 
Most Valuable Player: Joey Jones
Sportsmanship Award: Tess Porter

Boys Basketball 
Most Valuable Player: Jackson Bowden
Sportsmanship Award: Harry Wright

Netball A 
Most Valuable Player: Amryn Bosko
Sportsmanship Award: Paige Lucas

Netball B 
Most Valuable Player: Kate Dempsey
Sportsmanship Award: Daisy Tunkin

Football 
Most Valuable Player: Jack Domaschenz
Sportsmanship Award: Lochlan Thiele

Cardijn Exchange



WEDNESDAY 2 JUNE 2021  |  WEEK 6, TERM 2 PAGE 9

Football

Netball B

Netball A Boys Futsal Girls Volleyball

Girls Futsal Boys Volleyball
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Counsellor's Corner
This week we will focus on how to support girls in resolving conflict. We invite you 
to read this insightful excerpt by parent expert Michael Grose:

In this article by Michael Grose (parenting expert) he explains the three ways that 
girls often resolve conflict and gives some strategies to help them resolve conflict 
more assertively to open up the lines of communication. 

Helping girls manage conflict is complex. Unlike conflict between boys which is 
loud, boisterous, and over as quickly as it began, most conflict between girls lingers 
on, taking up unwanted mind space and harming their mental health. “She’s so 
mean to me. I hate her,” is the type of statement that many parents have heard 
their daughters utter.

To continue reading the excerpt by Michael Grose click here.

Upcoming Events:
Wednesday 2 June
• National Reconciliation Week
• SAPSASA Year 7 Netball and AFL Football Carnivals, Adelaide
• Teen, 7:00pm, Wehl Street Theatre

Thursday 3 June
• National Reconciliation Week
• SAPSASA Year 7 Netball and AFL Football Carnivals, Adelaide

Friday 4 June
• Year 1 Liturgy, 9:00am - 9:30am, Tenison Woods College Chapel
• SAPSASA Year 7 Netball and AFL Football Carnivals, Adelaide
• Open Hockey, 9:00am - 12:00pm, Blue Lake Sports Park
• Year 3 - 6 Assembly, 2:05pm - 2:35pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium
• Reception - Year 2 Assembly, 2:40pm - 3:10pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Saturday 5 June
• Parish Mass, 5:00pm, St Paul's Church

Sunday 6 June
• Parish Mass, 11:00am, St Paul's Church

Monday 7 June

Tuesday 8 June
• Year 8 and 9 Open Boys Football

Wednesday 9 June
• Just Add Music, 1:30pm - 3:00pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Don’t miss your chance to see the Stage 1 and 2 Drama class present Teen by Kristen Doherty at Wehl Street Theatre tonight (Wednesday 2 June)! Entry is secured with 
a gold coin donation on the night and doors open at 6:30pm. Students are presenting their work in both on and offstage roles. Let’s celebrate the class’ hard work and 
the reopening of live theatre performances with a great turnout!

Eliza Suggate | Drama Teacher

TONIGHT 

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45313008/Counsellors_Corner_-_Helping_Girls_to_Stand_Tall.pdf
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Charity  Ball
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after school study centre
SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
RESEARCH PROJECT
PLP
CHEMISTRY
MATHS

TUESDAY:
P.E.
PSYCHOLOGY
BIOLOGY
MATHS
ENGLISH

THURSDAY:
CHEMISTRY
ENGLISH
MATHS
TECH STUDIES

Studiosity connects Australia’s best and 
brightest educators to students during 
homework time.

Students can easily access the Studiosity site 
via the link on the Portal@TWC page.

ART AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST, TUTORING IS 

PROVIDED EACH NIGHT FOR STUDENTS

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312124/After_School_Study_Centre_-_Feb_2021_3.pdf

